29.


MINUTES of Offenham Parish Council meeting held on Monday 4th December 2017
at  Offenham Village Hall
Members Present:
Parish Councillors:


Larraine Knight, Chairman.

As per attendance register:   

Anthony Ward


Richard Evans







Marcus Taylor


Victoria Jervis

In attendance:



Diane Cox (Clerk)

                                        
PC Jamie Lee
17/153
Apologies 

County Councillor Alastair Adams, District Councillor Keith Wright, Cllrs Young and Moran.
17/154
To receive Declarations of Interest & updates to Members’ Register

None
17/155
Open Forum

Appended to the minutes. 
17/156
Meeting re-opened and the Minutes of previous meeting were considered.

The minutes of the Parish Council meetings held on 6th November 2017 were accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman. 
17/157
To be advised of any urgent matters not herewith included (at the Chairman’s discretion).

None

17/158
Clerk’s Report:
Street Lights

· The street light on the corner of Main Street and Ferry Lane has now been repaired, Maurice Parkinson has cut back ivy which was growing on the lamp post.

· The replacement of the street light in St Milburgh Close should be completed shortly as E-on have confirmed that the lamps are now available from the supplier.

Village Gates

· The village gates and signage have now been received by Cllr Taylor who will be fitting them in due course.  Cllr Taylor will be liaising with the Chairman to identify the appropriate location on Evesham Road.
Play area

· Offenham Rovers have apologised for not reducing the size of the pitch but stated that this will take place before the end of the year..

· The clerk met with Adam  Brookes from Wicksteed to discuss the ongoing improvements to the play area including equipment , safety surfacing, supply and installation dates. He has provided details of fencing which can be considered once the next phase is in place.

· Confirmation has now been received from WDC that s106 monies can be released for this project and the order has been placed for phase 2 which is hoped to be in place for the February half term.

· The refurbished gates and the new kissing gate accessing Three Cock Lane have been installed 

Bus Stop
· The bus stop in Main Street has been replaced.

30.

Internal Auditor

· The clerk has contacted Iain Selkirk to confirm that he will be available to undertake inspection of accounts for the current year.  He has confirmed that he will be available but stated that a small increase in costs will be charged.  Details to follow.

Defibrilator

· A volunteer has come forward to undertake the weekly check.  It had been assumed that because the defibrillator was supplied by WMAS that they would have updated records to show that this service was available in Offenham, however this was not the case.  Details have now been registered to appear on the website.

WDC Precept top up grant

· The clerk contacted Alison Davis, Principle Accountant, WDC to establish when parishes would be informed if WDC would continue to pay the top up grant.  She advised that officer’s recommendation would be considered in January 2018.

Training

· The Clerk undertook CALC training on 22nd November at County Hall, various topics were considered with emphasis on Risk management.  
17/159
To receive correspondence


Circulated during meeting
17/160
To consider any action required in relation to the recreation ground.

Various topics were discussed including the need for additional seating and safety notices.  It was raised that rather than individual notices on equipment one larger notice should be displayed similar to that in place in Broadway.  It was suggested that the next phase of the play area should be ordered in February so that it would be in place before Wake day celebrations.  The clerk requested that weekly checks on the play area should resume, Cllr Taylor confirmed that he would continue in this role.  The clerk also added that independent bi-monthly checks should also resume.  It was agreed that these checks should be reintroduced.  
17/161
To consider any action required in relation to the defibrillator.

The Chairman advised that she had not yet liaised with Mr Turner who had volunteered to undertake the weekly check of the defibrillator but expected this to take place over the weekend.  The clerk suggested that the PC should oversee on a monthly basis so that monthly feedback could be brought to the council.  The Chairman confirmed that she was happy to do this.


From resident feedback it appeared that some people were unaware that there was a defib available in the village, it was decided that a further advert was placed in the parish magazine and notices displayed on noticeboards.  It was suggested that consideration be given to the replacement of pads and batteries for the defibrillator which would require replacement in November 2018.  The clerk suggested that it should be diarised for June; the Chairman advised she would be happy to address this in June.
17/162
Member & committee reports:

Report from Footpath Warden
 - In the absence of the footpath warden, it was raised that an ongoing issue with the footpath on Vale Fresco land had been reported to the County Council.

Report updates on Rural Communities – None

Neighbourhood Watch
 - None

VHC –  The clerk advised that she had spoken to Martin Roberts who had advised that funding for the outside project for the hall had started with confirmation that a £4k grant had been awarded, he stated that he would be contacting the PC in the new year.  He added that new regular bookings had been secured for Monday evenings which would improve finances.
Disaster Emergency Plan (only if updates have taken place) – None

PACT – Cllr Ward confirmed that minutes from the last meeting had been distributed.
17/163
To receive financial update and approve bills for payment etc
Current account 0649818
£        20157.66

as at  20.11.2017

Deposit account 7277881
£  
   43612.23

as at  20.11.2017

FTD 3 month


         £
     10000.00
31.

Bills for payment:

	V no
	Chq no
	Payee & reason for payment
	Net
	VAT
	Total

	83
	001407
	Offenham PCC
	300.00
	
	300.00

	84
	001408
	HMRC
	379.40
	
	379.40

	85
	001409
	E-on Energy Solutions
	87.50
	17.50
	

	86
	
	E-on Energy Solutions
	119.50
	23.90
	248.40

	87
	001410
	Maurice Parkinson Contract Services
	165.00
	
	

	88
	
	Maurice Parkinson Contract Services
	436.00
	
	601.00

	89
	001411
	Offenham Village Hall
	20.00
	
	20.00

	90
	001412
	Hartwell & Co (Timber) Ltd
	411.53
	82.31
	493.84

	91
	001413
	Diane Cox – Admin
	17.08
	0.42
	

	92
	
	
- Mileage

	48.60
	
	

	92
	
	
- Salary 
	505.92
	
	572.02

	
	
	Total
	2490.53
	124.13
	2614.66


17/164
To consider precept requirement

The clerk suggested that this be deferred to the next meeting because the decision by WDC in relation to continued payment of the top up grant could not be confirmed until January.  The clerk advised that a provisional projection would be available for the next meeting; councillors were agreed that any increase must be below 2% with suggestions that lower figures would be preferred.  The clerk stated that it may be necessary to hold an extraordinary meeting unless councillors agreed that opinions could be emailed to the clerk before the precept request was submitted.  It was agreed that if all information was not available form the district council before the next meeting emailed responses would be acceptable.
17/165
To be advised of planning matters including:

Applications:


None

Decisions:


17/02085/HP  61 Myatt Road, Offenham

Two storey side extension, internal alterations - Approved

17/151
To advise items for consideration at next meeting.  
· To consider precept requirement

17/152
To consider date & time of next meeting –  7.30 pm on Monday, 8th January 2018

Meeting closed at 8.50pm.

Signed ………………………………………………………………….     

Date………………..…..


Chairman, Offenham Parish Council
Open Forum

PC Jamie Lee gave a presentation on local crime incidents and asked if the PC found monthly reports supplied by the PCSO useful?  All members agreed that it was useful to have this information which could be passed on to residents through the parish magazine.  

He advised that a new mobile police station had visited the village on Saturday, located near the shop, he stated that they would be visiting other villages but this service has to be shared with other locations so it was not yet known how often they would visit Offenham but should be able to give notice of future visits which are likely to take place on Saturdays.
.

A resident supplied details and photographs for a potential planning application that she was considering and requested feedback from members.  
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